
Cyngor Cymuned Abergwyngregyn
Abergwyngregyn Community Council

Cyfarfod y Cyngor – Council Meeting
Thursday 13th June 2024, 7:30pm. Yr Hen Felin.

1. Present

Nicky Whitting, Helen Flook, Jenny Alty, Eryl Williams, Ann Pennel.

No apologies were received.

2. Declarations of interest

None were received.

3. Opportunity for public to speak by Zoom or in person.

No requests were received. 

4. Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were read by the Chair, proposed as correct by Jenny Alty 
and seconded by Nicky Whitting. 

5. Matters arising

a) Ffridd and Pentre Du footpath - Clerk to speak to Robert W. Jones for an update on 
Ffridd footpath and path from Pentre Du down to the shore. The neighbouring field 
currently floods affecting the path. People have been putting stones and bricks on the
path which doesn’t help matters. The hedge near the path also needs attention.

The stones and gravel at the bottom of the Ffridd will be removed when work is done 
on the footpath. 

b) The Clerk has spoken to Andrew GRegson, Gwynedd Council Highways Officer, to 
again highlight parking problems in light of the huge volume of traffic in the village.

The Clerk has also highlighted the danger of emergency vehicles not being able to 
attend if a problem arises. The fact that there has been an increase in footfall (plus 
dogs) walking through the village was also discussed. 

Helen Flook suggested requesting a vehicle counter to monitor the number of cars 
that visit the village / Aber Falls. The Clerk to send an email to the appropriate 
department at Gwynedd Council. 



c) It was noted that the bus shelter is in need of attention once more following 
vandalism. The Clerk to check what needs doing regarding repair work and will 
discuss with councillors to arrange the required work. 

6. Planning
No applications were discussed. 

7. Finance Report

The Finance Report was read by the Clerk. The balance appears healthy.

8. Training

Jenny Alty would like to do some further training in August via Zoom. All councillors were 
supportive. Jenny Alty to book the training via One Voice Wales and the Clerk will arrange 
the required payments. 

9. Any Other Business

The Clerk will speak to the Election Department at Gwynedd Council to see if it is possible to
co-opt new councillors before the next election in 2026.

10. Audit Paperwork

The Annual Return and Report were read by all councillors and signed by the Chair. 

Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be held at Yr Hen Felin on 19 September 2024. 


